
September 8, 2021 
 
First Budget Hearing 
 
Attendance: 
Mayor Nelson 
Mr. Neal 
Mr. Barry 
Mrs. Bruener 
Mr. Fulmer 
Mr. Tomlinson (via phone) 
 
Also: 
Sean Swartz 
Starr Paton 
 
The roll was called and a quorum was determined. 
 
Mayor Nelson asked Mr. Tomlinson to discuss the tentative millage rate and budget.  Mr. 
Tomlinson stated there have been no changes to the budget since the discussion in July.  He 
recommended keeping the tentative millage rate of 7.25 mils.  This will be a 4.92% increase 
over the roll back rate of 6.9107 mils.  Motion made by Mrs. Bryan and seconded by Mr. Fulmer 
to adopt the tentative millage rate for the 2021-2022 fiscal year.  Motion passed unanimously.  
Mr. Swartz read the resolution by title only.  Mayor opened the public hearing.  There were no 
comments.  Public hearing was closed.  Motion made by Mrs. Bryan and seconded by Mr. 
Fulmer to adopt the resolution adopting a tentative millage rate of 7.25 mils for the village’s 
general operating fund beginning October 1, 2021 and ending on September 30, 2022.  Motion 
passed unanimously. 
 
Mayor Nelson as the council to consider the tentative budget for the 2021-2022 fiscal year.  
Motion made by Mrs. Bryan and seconded by Mr. Fulmer to adopt the tentative budget for the 
2021-2022 fiscal year.  Motion passed unanimously.  Mr. Swartz read the resolution by title 
only.  Mayor Nelson opened the public hearing.  There were no comments.  Public hearing was 
closed.  Motion made by Mrs. Bryan and seconded by Mr. Fulmer to adopt the tentative budget 
for the fiscal year beginning October 1, 2021 and ending on September 30, 2022.  Motion 
passed unanimously.  Final budget hearing will be held on Wednesday, September 22, 2021 at 
5:01 p.m. in the Village Hall.   
 
Adjourn. 
 
  
 
  


